
 

 

 

 

Thursday February 16th 2023 

 

Dear Parent(s) and Carer(s), 

 

Urgent : Union Action March 2nd 2023 - update 

 
This week, due to postponement of the strike action, we were able to be open as usual.  The pay 

offer that was made by Welsh Government has, however, been rejected by the National Education 

Union (NEU).   This now means unfortunately that strike action will resume.  The first of these days is 

Thursday 2nd March. 

 

Therefore, school will be closed for pupils on Thursday March 2nd.  We will endeavour to try and set 

some work for pupils – this can be found online or will be given to pupils.  There will of course be no 

school buses that day. 

 

For pupils who receive Free School Meals will once again receive a voucher for this day that you can 

use during half-term. 

 

I appreciate again this is not an ideal situation but it is one that all schools and parents are now 

facing in Wales.  I will write to again regarding any future strike action, which is currently timetabled 

by Unions later in March. 

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

 
Huw Powell 

Headteacher  

 

 


